ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

22nd July, 2003 

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Clarke, Eglin, Jolley and Memory
B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Towns Womens Guild

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access

G. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents’ Association

R. Sharpe - Southway Residents’ Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


H. Yanney - Salford Pensioners


B. Carter - Barton Resident


A. Walters - Winton Festival


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides


R. Qureshi - Community Network


I. Williams - Remembrance Sunday/Poppy Appeal Organiser


J. Bigland
} Southway Residents’ Association


S. Finkill 
}


C. Owen - Irwell Valley Housing Association


P. Gilmore - Grange Road Residents’ Association


A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


L. Worsick - Eccles CAB


R. Seed - Worsley Road Neighbourhood Watch


H. Williams
} Park Residents Association


J. Phillips
}


J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate 


C. Tucker - Eccles Community Development Worker


C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service


T. Bartlett - Salford Youth Bank


R. Fairhurst - Salford Community Venture


J. Ball 
} Swinton Community Business (Helping Hands)


M. Bancroft
}

18.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lancaster, Morris and Sheehy, Mark Charnley (Alma Street Residents), Irene Pickworth (Member of the Public) and Martin Smith (Area Co-ordinator).

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd May, 2003, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

20.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
GMP Attendance At Meetings


(Previous Minute 10(2) - 27th May, 2003)


A number of Members expressed continued concerns that it was the current policy of GMP not to attend any Community Committee meetings throughout the City on a regular, and only on an ad hoc basis if there was specific reason for doing so.  It was suggested that representations needed to be made to GMP asking that they review this policy.  Chris Skinkis said it was important to have a consistent approach to GMP attendance at Community Committee meetings throughout the City, and said he would raise the issue with the respective Neighbourhood Co-ordinator for the other eight service delivery areas, with a view to co-ordinating an approach as to how the matter be addressed.


(b)
Eccles Mural 


(Previous Minute 14 - 27th May, 2003)


Chris Skinkis reported that despite extensive investigations no record could be found regarding receipt of a £500 donation for the renovation of the Eccles Mural located on Church Street.  Gilbert Hearn commented that he believed that the donation had been made by Lathoms, a baking company around May, 2000.  Chris Skinkis thanked Gilbert for the information and he said he would make further investigations.  

21.
LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP, NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL STRATEGY AND COMMUNITY PLAN

The Committee received a presentation from Marie Lindars on the Local Strategic Partnership, Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy and Community Plan which focused on the following key themes:-

· What is a Local Strategic Partnership

· Salford Community Plan

· Partnership Structure

· Reasons for the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy 

· Framework

· Eccles - Current Situation

· Eccles Priorities Action

· Resourcing the Strategy

· Implementation and Development

· Monitoring Progress


RESOLVED:
THAT Marie Lindars be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

22.
LIVERPOOL ROAD - DRAFT REGENERATION STRATEGY

The Chief Executive - Strategy and Regeneration submitted the Draft Regeneration Strategy for Liverpool Road, Eccles.  The Strategy detailed the current baseline position of the Liverpool Road Corridor, and provided a comprehensive overview of the problems experienced on the Corridor and in the wider area.  It concluded by providing a framework of suggestions that could be pursued for the future development of the area, and on which the views of the Committee together with the wider local community were invited.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Draft Regeneration Strategy for Liverpool Road, Eccles, be noted and that any comments on it be submitted to the Chief Executive - Strategy and Regeneration by no later than 12th August, 2003.

23.
“HELPING HANDS” HANDYMAN SERVICE

The Committee received a presentation from Jeanette Ball with regard to the Helping Hands Handyman Service.  The Committee were advised that the service currently operated in the Swinton area, and provided assistance for primarily elderly people, who required minor repairs and maintenance to be undertaken in their homes.  Jeanette Ball commented that although use of the service pay a nominal fee, funding was a key issue and were currently unable to meet the demand.  Chris Skinkis responded that if they were to extend activities into the Eccles Service Delivery Area they may wish to consider submitting an application for funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget.  Jeanette Ball concluded the presentation by extending an invitation to anyone who was interested to come and view the scheme in action in Swinton.


RESOLVED:
THAT Jeanette Ball be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

24.
COMMUNITY SAFETY

The Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator submitted a report in respect of the Eccles Service Delivery Area which focused on the following issues:-

· Implementation of Street Drinking on Church Street, Eccles, by the end of July, 2003

· Patrols of the Brookhouse and Ellesmere Park Areas by Policy Community Support Officers

· Review being undertaken of the Neighbourhood Liaison Scheme following recent staffing problems

· Progress by the Community Sector Team towards developing a plan to hold a community bonfire during November, 2003 

· Referral of 12 young people to the Fairbridge Project who work directly with those young people at risk of committing anti-social behaviour

· Success of the Community Sector Team in securing £10,000 from the Street Crimes Initiative to operate three play schemes in the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards during the summer holidays

· Commissioning by the Community Sector Team of environmental works around Milton Street Park, aimed at reducing anti-social behaviour and under aged drinking


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

25.
YOUTH ISSUES

Chris Kelsall provided an update on recent activities in terms of youth issues within the Eccles Service Delivery Area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

26.
YOUTH BANK

The Committee received a brief presentation from Trish Bartlett with regard to the recently established Youth Bank, Salford, which had a fund of £145,000 available for allocation to worthwhile projects over the next 12 months that would offer grant projects suggested by young people in the City.  The Committee were advised the Youth Bank would create a grant pot in each of the City’s nine communities, and young people aged 14 to 19 in each Service Delivery Area, along with local Council and residents would help decide how the cash would be spent.


RESOLVED:
THAT Trish Bartlett be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

27.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2003/04 in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Group held on 11th July, 2003, which recommended the action indicated for the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Service Delivery Area:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested 
	Decision

	(i)
Winton and District Amateur Horticultural 


(Barton, 
Eccles and 
Winton)
	Towards hire of hall, judges fees, medals and prize money for annual competition 
	£436
	£300 approved

	(ii)
College Croft Tenants’ Association


(Eccles)
	Towards purchase of blank tapes, portable tape player and other equipment
	£90
	£90 approved

	(iii)
APNA Youth Group


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Towards replacement windows together with keep fit and arts and crafts materials
	£4,268.97
	Refused

	(iv)
Monton Village Community Association


(Eccles)
	Towards band and musical equipment
	£1,857
	£450 approved

	(v)
Winton Festival


(Winton)
	Towards provision of face painters, jugglers, clowns and dancers
	£620
	£450 approved

	(vi)
Inskip League


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Provision of activities and trips
	£2,500
	£650 approved

	(vii)
Salford Heart Care Support Group


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Towards provision and dancing instructor, room hire, alternative therapies and expenses
	£7,641.60
	£1,995 approved

	(viii)
Community and Social Services Directorate


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Towards provision of 44 hours of play schemes including hire of associated venues
	£500
	£500 approved

	(ix)
Eccles Parish Church


(Eccles)
	Towards transport, material and entertainment costs
	£242
	£242 approved

	(x)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association


(Winton)
	Towards hire of artists and entertainers for festival
	£500
	£450

	(xi)
Park Residents


(Barton)
	Towards purchase of computer printer and other administrative resources
	£400
	£400 approved



	(xii)
Salford Reds


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Towards sponsorship of children attending matches
	£293.75
	£293.75 approved

	(xiii)
Greater Manchester Police


(Barton, Eccles and Winton)
	Towards provision of signage
	£66
	£66 approved



RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.

28.
ECCLES ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT SUB-GROUP

Chris Tucker provided a brief update with regard to the activities of the Eccles Environment and Transport Sub-Group since it had been re-established in January, 2003.  In addition he extended an invitation to any persons who would be interested in becoming involved in the Group.

29.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2003/04

Chris Skinkis reported that it would soon be necessary to undertake the review of the Eccles Community Action Plan for the period 2003/04.  He outlined the intended process for this, and indicated that an evaluation update would be sent out to all Members during August on which their comments and observations would be welcomed, together with any additional priorities it was felt should be included within the plan.

30.
SOUTHWAY

Stan Finkill referred to nuisance being caused in and around Southway by young people who were using the Connexions facility based within the building.  John Matthews replied that in the first instance this problem needed to be brought to the attention of New Prospect Housing Limited and Connexions.

31.
RECRUITING LOCAL EDUCATION AUTHORITY (LEA) GOVERNORS

The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report indicating that the City Council was responsible for appointing representatives onto the Governing Bodies for schools across the City, and operated an open recruitment policy for any persons who will be interested in taking up such a role.  The report continued by detailing the current vacancies within the Eccles Service Delivery Area together with the appointment and application process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and any persons interested in becoming School Governors make contact direct with Liz Whelan (telephone 778 0261) from the City Council’s Education and Leisure Directorate.

32.
PLANNING FOR OPEN SPACE

The Director of Development Services submitted a report indicating that a key element of the City of Salford’s adopted Unitary Development Plan (UDP) was to secure new open space or open space improvements as part of a new housing development, and detailed supplementary planning guidance which had been prepared to complement these policies and clarify how they would operate in practice.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

33.
ECCLES ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

Ivor Williams reported that due to a declining membership the Eccles Branch of the Royal British Legion had been forced to disband, and as a result would not be able to take the lead or provide volunteers to undertake their usual role of organising the Annual Remembrance Sunday Service and Poppy Appeal.  He continued by saying that he believed that the community of Eccles would wish both activities to continue and therefore extended an invitation to anyone who would be interested in providing assistance or support.  John Matthews suggested that an application for funding for administrative and organisation costs be made to the Community Committee’s devolved budget.
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